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ALL ABOUT THREAD! 

Our next meeting is November 16th at 6:30pm at House of Prayer 

Fellowship Hall (1470 South Washington Street, Bismarck, ND). 

This meeting is all about thread!  Bring your favorite thread and join in 

on the discussion.  Everyone has their go to thread depending on what 

project they are working on and what they are using the thread for.  

Share your favorite, learn about other kinds of thread and what you can 

use each kind for! 

Don’t forget your name tag!  If you wear it and you are the first to cor-

rectly answer the trivia question, you get to pick a fat quarter from the 

box!  If you don’t have a name tag, the name tag pattern will be availa-

ble at the meeting so you can make your own.  The pattern is also avail-

able on our website at:  http://missourivalleyquilters.com/pdf/

nametag.pdf 

Also, do NOT forget to pay your membership dues!  They are due at this 

meeting!! 

If you haven’t done so already, please make sure you grab and fill out 

one of the member profile forms.   

We are also looking for small groups to fill out a small group profile 

form and they will be featured in upcoming newsletters.  

You can give the profile forms to either Diana Trussell or Sandi 

Washek.  We will be profiling members in upcoming newsletters. 

Have something you want in the newsletter?  E-mail it to Diana 

Trussell (diana_trussell@hotmail.com) or Sandi Washek 

(washeksandi@gmail.com)  

We hope to see everyone there! 
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“Really I don’t dislike to cook, but what you cook is eaten so quickly.  When you 
sew, you have something that will last to show for your efforts.”   
Elizabeth Travis Johnson 

Introduction of visitors/new members—(1) Visitor and (1) New 

Member 

Minutes:  Corrections or Additions—No Corrections 

Treasurers Report—41 members paid dues.  Paid House of Prayer 

$500.00 for the use of their facility and gave them a donation of kitchen 

products for $8.85 for Saturday quiltcation event.  We have a balance of 

$4,383.85.  The treasurer’s and Frozen Fabric Frolic book audit is complete 

and everything is in good order. 

Committee Reports: 

Warm Start:  $427.88, 4 were dropped off and 4 have been assembled.  

Donations of quilts and  receiving blankets are still needed 

Angel Project:  No report 

National Teacher:  Barb Headrick volunteered to head up the committee, if 

interested in helping out with the committee, contact Barb for details. 

Christmas Party:  It will be a Hawaiian Christmas theme.  The challenge is 

to make pillowcases that will be donated, using Hawaiian theme fabric.  

Party will be Thursday, December 7, 2017 and will be potluck. 

(continued on page 3) 

 

HAWAIIAN CHRISTMAS PARTY—DECEMBER 7, 
2017 

MISSOURI VALLEY QUILTERS MEETING    
MINUTES—OCTOBER 20, 2017 

This year’s Christmas party is a Hawaiian Christmas party! 

Make a pillowcase or two or as many as you want to donate to the Mil-

lion Dollar Pillowcase challenge.  For each pillowcase that you donate, 

you will receive one entry into a drawing for a prize given out at the 

party. 

Feel free to dress up in theme wear, enjoy games and music!   

Please bring a fat quarter from your stash and it will be used during one 

of the games. 

Bring your favorite dish to share for the potluck! 

Hope to see everyone at the party!! 

MEMBERSHIP 

DUES 

 

Don’t forget….annual           

membership dues of 

$20 are due by the  

November meeting! 
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MISSOURI VALLEY QUILTERS MEETING 
MINUTES—OCTOBER 20, 2017 (CONTINUED) 

Frozen Fabric Folic:  Scheduled for February 16-18, 2018, registration will 

be at the  November meeting.  The classes this year will be strip quilts and 

fabric baskets.  Registration begins December 1 for members and January 1 

for nonmembers.   

Old Business: 

Discussion held on quilt stand replacement parts.  It was decided not to 

order. 

Penny will be keeping a notebook of warm start quilts that will be donated 

as part of the August Challenge 

If you are interested in joining a small group or forming a new one, there is 

a signup sheet available, please provide a telephone number. 

New Business: 

Make a name tag and be eligible to participate in the trivia question that 

will be asked at each meeting.  The winning answer will choose a fat quarter 

from a box. 

There will be signup sheets on the back table for members and small 

groups to share a profile about them. 

Announcements: 

No announcements 

Hostesses: 

Signup sheet was passed around at the October meeting 

Next meeting date and program: 

Thursday, November 16, 6:30pm at House of Prayer.  Bring favorite thread 

for discussion. 

Adjourn Business Meeting: 

Meeting was adjourned 

Program: 

Stay Vacation—Friday, October 20 at 6:30pm, Saturday, October 21, at 

8:00am 

Show and Tell: 

Show and tell was held. 

BOARD MEETING 
MINUTES—
NOVEMBER 1, 2017 
(CONTINUED) 

Present:   

Penny Wolf, President  

Del Rae Martin, Past Presi-

dent 

Taunia Martin, Secretary  

Susan Schwarz, Treasurer 

Sandi Washek, Newsletter 

Editor 

Diana Trussell, Newsletter 

Editor Assistant 

Guest: 

Barb Headrick 

Jackie Meier 

 

Discussion:   

Discussion was held on the 

National Teacher, the 

board decided to have the 

national teacher in the fall 

of 2019.  Suggestions for 

possible teachers can be 

made to committee mem-

bers Barb Headrick, Jackie 

Meier, Diana Trussell or 

Michel Deplazes. 

(continued on page 4) 

  3 



 

BOARD MEETING 
MINUTES—
NOVEMBER 1, 2017 
(CONTINUED) 

Treasurer’s Report: 

$4,267.33 

Warm Start $427.85 

 

November Program:   

Different types of threads 

used in quilting 

 

Still do not have a Vice—

President 

 

Discussion on hostesses:   

Do not have hostesses for 

January or February.  If no 

one volunteers, will not 

have refreshments. 

 

Draft of brochure is almost 

complete. 

 

Discussion was held on 

possible programs: 

Show N Share—January 

Trunk Show—February 

Rummage Sale—March 

Staycation—April 

 

No board meeting in De-

cember 

“FROM YOUR STASH CHALLENGE 2018” 

This month’s member spotlight is on our current president, Penny 

Wolf! 

Penny joined the guild in 1986. 

She needed a creative outlet and along with her grandmother, she made 

her first quilt for her own wedding in the summer of 1979. 

When Penny isn’t quilting, she loves to work on puzzles of all kinds in-

cluding crosswords, jigsaw puzzles and Sudoku to name a few! 

 

   

Challenge: 

Make a quilt or baby blanket from whatever you have in your fabric 

stash, rummage sale find, or blocks you have.  The project has to be 

completed by the August 2018 picnic for show & tell. 

The only item that will not have to be completed is if you plan on donat-

ing your baby quilt to Warm Start!  If you are donating your quilt to 

Warm Start, then you only need to have the top done & binding & back-

ing ready for the quilt. 

Ok ladies!  The countdown is on for this stash buster challenge!  9 

months & counting!! 

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT 

A day patched with quilting seldom unravels. 
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This year’s retreat will be held at Camp of the Cross, Garrison, ND Feb-

ruary 16—February 18, 2018.  The retreat will begin at 5:00pm Friday 

evening and will end at 4:00pm Sunday evening. 

Registration starts December 1, 2017 for members and January 1, 2018 

for nonmembers.  The fee is $150 and covers room, board and classes.  

$75 is required with the registration form.  Meals are provided for sup-

per Friday evening, brunch and supper on Saturday, and brunch on 

Sunday. 

Accommodations are dormitory style cabins (no bunk beds).  Bring 

your own sleeping bag, pillow, towels, etc.  Each cabin has its own bath-

rooms, but shower facilities are located in another building. 

 

18TH ANNUAL FROZEN FABRIC FROLICS 
QUILT RETREAT 

 

  5 



  6 



  7 



MISSOURI VALLEY 
QUILT GUILD 

Welcome to Missouri Valley     

Quilters Guild!  The guild formed in 

1986 to preserve, promote the herit-

age, educate and expand the art of 

quiltmaking.  We are located in 

Bismarck-Mandan, North  Dakota. 

Meetings are held the third  Thurs-

day of every month.  No meetings 

are held the months of July and 

December.   

We meet at the House of Prayer 

Lutheran Church (1470 South 

Washington Street, Bismarck).  The 

meetings begin at 6:30pm. 

Members receive a monthly news-

letter and fabric purchase discounts 

at local fabric stores. 

If you are interested in joining, 

please fee free to attend a meeting! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

November 16, 2017:   MVQ Guild Meeting  

 

December 7, 2017:   MVQ Christmas Party 

 

January 18, 2018:   MVQ Guild Meeting 

 

February 16-18, 2018:  Frozen Fabric Frolics @ Camp of the Cross 

                  (Garrison, ND) 

 

March 16-18, 2018:   Workin’ Thru My Stash 

             (Grand Hotel, Minot, ND) 


